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Selectmen in attendance: Christine Torno, Paul Nadeau and Royce Heath

3:00 pm — Open Meeting

Norman Turgeon from 3 Ponds Protection Association came in to request that the Selectmen
appoint people to the Steering Committee to help fight the European Naiad problem. He would
like to get four members from Lebanon as there are four from Milton.

Ben Thompson and Ruth Gutman are now members, however, Ben said he didn’t know if he
would continue as he is now involved in several other ventures and suggested that a Selectman
should probably be involved.

Chairperson Torno suggested that we put the request on the website to find a few more people
who would be interested in joining the Steering Committee. Norman said he would like the
people to be endorsed by the Selectmen.

Presently, most of the work being done is funded by the Invasive Species Fund. TPPA has been
saving to fund this project and have about $25,000.

There will be a public meeting in Milton on Wednesday, 6/22 at 6:30 pm in the Nute HS
cafeteria and in Lebanon on Thursday, 6/23 at 6:30 pm in the Martha Sawyer Library sponsored
by the Conservation Commission to inform people about this plant and its effects on our
community.

Dana Coull from Northeast Pond said he has heard other people talking about vacuuming the
plants out of the lake, Norman explained this is called diver assisted suction harvesting, which
means the divers manually pull the plants and feed them into a hose that suctions them out of
the water. There is a group that has been contracted to do this and they will be there for 4-5
weeks.

Norman will send a list of all Lebanon property owners, along with their email addresses, who
are members of the TPPA.

3:40 pm

Selectmen sign payroll.

3:50 pm

Chairperson Torno made a motion to go into Executive Session pursuant to 1 MRSA § 405(6)(F)
to discuss confidential records; seconded by Selectman Nadeau, all in favor.

4:00 pm

Ernie and Butch Lizotte came in regarding wetlands on Emery Mills Road. CEO Mike Beaulieu
was also present. Butch contacted the DEP and the Army Corps of Engineers and was told the
land should never have been built on.

Mike explained that the individual they are referring to has been in his office many times and
that a stop work order has been issued for work on Emery Mills Road because the water hole
was filled in, The DEP is now involved.

Ernie said he had been on the Conservation Commission for 30 years and that the Shoreland
Zoning map in the Town Office is not correct.



5:00 pm

- Selectmen reviewed an application from David Harriman to join the Planning Board.

- Chief Dan Meehan came in to answer some questions Chairperson Torno had about purchase
orders. One of the Pos was to update the Fire/EMS internet service and switch to one provider
instead of several. The other PO was for WB Mason and included some general supplies which
Chief Meehan explained. Chairperson Torno expressed that she would like one person ordering
all supplies so that we can get them in bulk at a better price. Chief Meehan agreed that was a
good idea.

5:10 pm
- Chairperson Torno made a motion to go into Executive Session pursuant to 1 MRSA § 405(6)(A)
to discuss personnel matters; seconded by Selectman Nadeau, all in favor.

5:30 pm
- The Selectmen exited Executive Session.
- There was discussion about fire trucks.

6:00 pm
- Chairperson Torno made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Selectman Heath, all in favor.



